Maysville, Mo.
August 27, 2018
Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, West District Commissioner Kyle White, East District
Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison led all in attendance in prayer with all reciting the Pledge of
Allegiance. Office holders and employees attended the prayer and pledge this Monday morning.

The Commission welcomes any and all to the openings of their Commission meetings.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to amend the agenda to add the tax sale at 10 a.m.
East District Commissioner, Garry McFee making the second. Motion carried. West District Commissioner,
Kyle White made the motion to approve the agenda with the addition of the tax sale. East District
Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee
made the motion to approve the minutes from the August 20" meeting with West District Commissioner,
Kyle White making the second. Motion carried.

The Commission has requested that County Clerk, Melissa Meek send a letter to WalMart for their
appreciation of the water that was donated to PWSD #1 Daviess County patrons during their water issues.

The LEST (Law Enforcement Sales Tax) was discussed and the procedures for budget purposes.

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss work his department was doing and
future projects. They will be working on a tube in Polk Township and a bridge on Fairmount.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek and Bill Gray will be attending a TAC meeting on Wednesday August 29" in St.
Joseph at MOKAN.

The Commission signed a mutual aide agreement between the City of Weston and DeKalb County on this
day.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek reminded everyone that the Courthouse is closed on Monday September 3 in
observance of Labor Day. She also told them she had left messages for Doug Crockett to come and spray the
building as well as the plumber to check on the drainage issue. United Fiber has never returned calls on the
WI-FI issue in the building.

The Commission agreed to put the Skid Steer up for sale with the minimum bid being $20,000.00.

At 3 p.m. County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the tax levy pro-forma. West District Commissioner, Kyle
White made the motion to retain the levy at the rate of .1732 as it has been for 3 years. East District
Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried. Melissa advised the highest rate to levy is
.3691

West District Commissioner, Kyle White the motion to adjourn with Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison
making the second. Motion carried.

The next meeting of the Commission will be September 4, 2018 at 9 a.m.



